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Your Shumway Neighborhood 
Board Members 

 
Chair – Dan Lincoln  
Vice-Chair - Glenn Grossman 
 
Co-Secretary – Carolyn Brown  
Co- Secretary - Brenda Palmer 
 

Treasurer – Keith Beers 
 
Newsletter Editor – Rodney Krause 
 
Helpful Neighborhood Contacts 
 
Recycling Volunteer–Vacant  
  
Transportation - Brenda Palmer  

City Liaison –  Aaron Lande 
Aaron.Lande@cityofvancouver.us 
  
Neighborhood Police Officer 
Lee Gelsinger 
lee.gelsinger@cityofvancouver.us 
(360) 487-7359 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
News and information for those who 

live within the boundaries of 39th 
Street to the north, I-5 to the east, 4th 

Plain Blvd to the south, and Main 
Street to the west. 

Shumway Neighborhood Meeting Tuesday, 
October 1 @ 6:30 p.m. 

 
Shumway Neighborhood Meeting Changes 

We are changing our meeting day of the week and format. Our 
meetings will be held on the first Tuesday of the month. We will 
be gathering in person at St. Luke’s Episcopal Church, 426 E 4th 
Plain Blvd. We would love to see as many of you as possible in 
person. For those who would prefer attending remotely, our 
meetings will be HYBRID and include an option to connect via 
ZOOM. There is new meeting ID and passcode for those who still 
want to connect online. More details on page 2 of this Newsletter. 
 
 

Shumway Neighborhood Association Board 
Members 

Annual elections were held at our September 3 meeting. Our new 
board member lineup is listed on the right column of this page. 

Congratulations and thank you to our volunteers who have 
graciously offered to serve our neighborhood this next year. 

Vancouver Yard Tree Giveaway 
Urban Forestry is offering free trees to Vancouver residents to 

plant in our yards this fall. The free yard trees are available on a 
first-come, first-served basis through a pre-registration process. 

There are ten species to choose from, including west coast 
natives, flowering, fall color, and drought tolerant options. Limit of 

two trees per property. 
 

Pre-registration is open now! 
 
 
 
 
 

 

mailto:lee.gelsinger@cityofvancouver.us
https://www.cityofvancouver.us/government/department/public-works/urban-forestry/yard-tree-giveaway-program/
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Shumway Neighborhood Association 
Meeting Announcement 

Meeting Date: October 1, 2024   
Platform:  In Person & ZOOM   
Time: 06:30 PM 
Location: St. Luke’s Episcopal Church,    
426 E 4th Plain Blvd. 
 
CONNECT TO ZOOM  
Meeting ID: 864 8324 1679 
Passcode: 904726 
 
 

The Agenda will be posted on our Facebook group 
and Nextdoor page found through the QR codes 
below. 

 

 

 

Follow us on Facebook: 

 

Important Dates for Shumway 
Neighborhood 

 
September 28, Shumway Neighborhood 
Cleanup – 8:00 a.m. – 1:30 p.m. Location: 
PeaceHealth Parking Lot 3301 NW Washington 
Street 
 
October 1, Shumway Neighborhood Association 
Meeting – 6:30 pm 
 
November 5, Election Day – Make sure you 
mail or drop off your ballots early, especially if 
you are planning to attend our neighborhood 
meeting. 

 
November 5, Shumway Neighborhood 
Association Meeting – 6:30 pm 
 
December 5, Shumway Neighborhood Holiday 
Celebration – Marshall House 

 
 

Join us on Nextdoor: 

 

 

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/86483241679?pwd=SjJNjDHNvIlo85oatRUWKlRtjcsf72.1
https://www.facebook.com/groups/704143530716027
https://nextdoor.com/g/kin74tp3k/
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Shumway Neighborhood Cleanup 
 
When: Saturday, Sept. 28 - 9 a.m. to 1:30 p.m.  
Where: PeaceHealth Parking Lot - 3301 NW Washington St. 
Be Prepared!  
• If using a truck or trailer to transport items to the cleanup, you must cover your load to prevent 
littering.  
• You will need to unload by yourself what you bring to the cleanup site. 
• Connect with neighbors to see if they need help transporting items to the cleanup site.  
Volunteers Needed 
If you would like to volunteer 
 
New! Evergreen Habitat for Humanity Available  
Evergreen Habitat for Humanity will be at our event from 9 a.m. to noon . They accept new and 
gently used furniture, appliances, home goods and building materials. Questions? Call: 360-213-
1313, email : info@ehfh.org , or visit their website: www.ehfj.org 

 

 

The City of Vancouver supports the Neighborhood Associations in their effort to share vital information with residents to 
create a more informed public.  However, the information provided, and the opinions and views expressed in 
Neighborhood Association newsletters or other documents do not necessarily represent the position of the City of 
Vancouver, nor does the City determine whether the information published is accurate or appropriate.  Printed by the City 
of Vancouver Office of Neighborhoods.

 

What’s Accepted at a Neighborhood Cleanup? 
• Bulky Items: Items too big for your garbage cart such as rug, kiddie pool, furniture, small 

appliances. 
• Scrap Metal: Metal grills, lawn chairs, mowers, etc. MUST be drained of gas, oil, etc. NO 

refrigerators, freezers or AC units. (No Freon) 
 
What’s Not Accepted? 

• NO Household trash or contractor waste 
• NO Concrete, rocks, sod or dirt 
• NO Home remodel debris, tiles, drywall, etc 
• NO Roofing shingles or roofing materials 
• NO Hazardous chemicals, cleaners, paint, stains or fluids such as gasoline, oil or 

antifreeze 
• NO TV’s, computers or electronics 
• NO CFL or fluorescent light tubes 
• NO very LARGE items such as boats or hot tubs 

http://www.ehfj.org/
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IN MEMORIUM 
 
Our neighbor, Linda Caton, passed away on May 29, 2024 after waging a long and vigorous battle with cancer. Linda 
was a volunteer for the Shumway Neighborhood Association for many years. She was most recently our neighborhood 
recycling volunteer. 
 
Linda was an enthusiastic participant in life. She loved caring for her garden, every variety of creative arts and going on 
adventures with friends and family. Throughout her life, Linda volunteered with more than a dozen diverse 
organizations including Boy Scouts, Civil Air Patrol, Minnehaha Grange and the WSU Clark County Homemakers 
Master Clothier program. She was an Election Worker for many years. Never afraid to take charge, she served as 
superintendent of the Clark County Fair Hobbies and Crafts Division for more than 25 years, and among other 
leadership roles served as President of Lady Jaycees, Garden Club and Clark County Tapestry. In recent years, she took 
great joy in traveling the country and the world with John, her husband of 58 years, just to see the wonder and vastness 
of our earth. 
 

Street	Sweeping	
Residential streets in the City of Vancouver are swept approximately every nine weeks, except during severe weather. Street 

sweeping is a service of Vancouver Public Works’ Operations Stormwater team. 

Neighborhood street sweeping schedules are posted directly below by neighborhood. A weekly schedule is also posted on 

the Vancouver Public Works Facebook Page each Sunday afternoon and through the Office of Neighborhood’s bi-monthly 

email update. Please ‘like’ our Facebook page to view schedules each week. 

 

 

https://www.cityofvancouver.us/government/department/public-works/water-sewer-and-stormwater/street-sweeping/
https://www.facebook.com/VancouverPublicWorks

